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The UK Primary Care Database Research Group was established following a workshop held at the Annual Scientific Meeting of the UK Society of Academic Primary Care held in Manchester in July 2003.  The group’s main objectives are to increase the quality and quantity of research undertaken using data collected in primary care, and to allow expertise in using primary care data to be developed and shared. Sources of primary care data could include information collected from a single practice, multi-practice audits, or one of the large primary care databases.

In the United Kingdom, general practitioners are responsible for both providing primary care services and for organising referrals for specialist care. Consequently, the medical records held by general practitioners include details of all diagnoses and prescribed drugs, in many cases extending from birth. In an increasing number of general practices, these records are held in electronic format and are potentially available for extraction and analysis. Electronic data from general practice therefore offer good opportunities to plan and monitor health services, measure the quality of care provided by the National Health Service (NHS), and undertake population-based research. 

However, although many researchers and NHS staff would like to use primary care data for research and development, expertise in extracting and analysing data is often limited. For example, defining some diseases using Read codes can be difficult because of the complex nature of the coding scheme. There are also now also a number of developments in NHS information technology (such as the development of central servers and integrated health records) that offer both opportunities and threats to future research and development activities. Finally, there are now several primary care databases available for use and potential users may not be familiar with them all. 

The aims of the group are to:

1. Improve access to primary care data 

2. Improve awareness of the potential uses of primary care data

3. Develop methods for measuring and improving the quality of data

4. Develop methods for extracting and analysing primary care data

5. Lobby the NHS and the Department of Health to take into account the needs of researchers when implementing changes in primary care information systems

6. Lobby research councils and other research funding bodies to make funding available for research using primary care data

Any comments on these objectives, additional objectives, and ideas for taking them forward are welcome and can be sent to the group’s administrator (PCDR-request@jiscmail.ac.uk). 

Joining the group

Membership of the group is open to any one with an interest in using primary care data for research and development activities. You can be added to the group by visiting the website of its mailing list (http://www.jiscmail.ac.uk/lists/pcdr.html) or by emailing the list owner (PCDR-request@jiscmail.ac.uk). To limit the volume of email, please only send messages to the entire group if you feel all the members need to see your message. 

In the longer term, we hope to establish a website for the group, which will be used to provide information on the group as well as acting as a repository for documents that the group members wish to share.  In the interim, some useful websites are listed below.

Some useful websites

www.qresearch.org
www.epic-uk.org
www.gprd.com
www.primis.nhs.uk
www.pcdq.org
http://www.statistics.gov.uk/statbase/Product.asp?vlnk=4863
